Shiloh SIT Meeting Minutes
January 13th. 2014
In attendance
Mr. Spencer Mrs. Aldredge
Mrs. McGinniss

Mrs. Contafio

Mrs. Dunn Mrs. Lightner
Mr. Hart Mrs. Perrone
Mr. Klutz Mrs. Long
Mrs. Wagner

Teacher Concerns

Mrs. Contafio said it was brought to her attention that parent would like more time between
receiving the balance owed from the cafeteria and report cards coming home. Students who owe
balances are not allowed to receive their report cards until the balance is paid. Mr. Spencer will take
this concern to Mrs. Winchester, our cafeteria manager.

Staff Concerns

None at this time.

The staff is very happy with the outcome of the cafeteria mural. Teachers, parents, and students seem
to all be amazed at the newly colorful walls! Mr. Spencer shared that the same artist will be painting a
mural in the very front entrance. She will do this at no cost.

Administration

Mr. Spencer shared with the team that based on the facilities need survey the county has replaced
nine lunchroom windows, installed light sensors in every classroom, and provided boarders around
our playground. The fire alarm system has been updated. We are to list other structural needs as we
notice them. We all agreed that the drainage issue on the playground “lake Shiloh” is an immediate
concern. There is also a flooding concern that is beside the sidewalk near the Memory Garden. Mrs.
Klutz stated that there are leaking tiles in the media center storage room. This is a dangerous and
potentially very costly leak due to the media and technology items that are stored in this room. Some
of the classrooms that were added on to the K and 2" grade hallways have smelled of mold. We
would like to have concerns addressed as soon as possible.



We discussed the use of local expenditures. Teachers agreed that we want to use funds for people,
not materials. All teachers agreed that having tutors available for small group instruction is needed.
Especially with the added amount of assessment that is required in grades K-3. Mr. Spencer shared
that the LLI position is posted on our website. A full time literacy coach was also noted as a top
priority. Kindergarten teachers would like to have more Sunshine Books, and the book room is in
need of upper level books ranging from a level 38.

The science lab will be in the K-1 hallway. A group has volunteered to help inventory and clean out the
empty classroom on the 4-5 hallway. The current afterschool room which is in the k-1 room, will be
moved to the 3-5 room. The next meeting dates are listed below.

March 10t

June 2nd



